

Old Home Day Committee Minutes
Wednesday, June 17, 2015

1
2
3
4 Type of Meeting: Regular meeting

5 Method of Notification: Public Posting – Two locations at Town Hall, Post Office and
6 also on the town website

7 Meeting Location: Sandown Town Hall
8

9 In attendance: Chair Tim Rand, Steve Brown, Helen LoPresti, Anthony LoConte, Patty
10 Lakos, Rick DeLuca, Bev DeLuca Bob Brouder and Paula Gulla.

11 Absent: Karen Jortberg, Erica Olsen, Selectman Liaison Terry Treanor
12
13

14 Chair Tim Rand called the meeting to order at 7:11pm and began with the Pledge of
15 Allegiance.
16

17 **Review of Minutes of Previous Meetings**
18

19 MOTION by Anthony LoConte to approve the minutes of 06/03/15 as written

20 SECOND by Steve Brown

21 MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY
22

23 **Budget**
24

25 A Police detail will be needed for the Friday night adult dance and the amount is \$52.00
26 per hour for a minimum of 4 hours. The dance will begin at 7:00 pm and end at 11:00
27 pm.
28

29 MOTION by Paula Gulla to pay \$208.00 for a Police detail from 7pm to 11pm at the
30 Recreation building for the Friday night dance

31 SECOND by Bev DeLuca

32 MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY
33

34 Small flags were bought to hand out to some of the attendees of the parade. The cost was
35 \$27.60 for 40 flags and Paula Gulla should be reimbursed.
36

37 MOTION by Anthony LoConte to reimburse Paula Gulla \$27.60 for 40 small American
38 flags to be handed out for the parade

39 SECOND by Paula Gulla

40 MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY
41
42
43
44
45

46

47 **Marketing**

48

49 Steve Brown stated the ad is done and should appear in an upcoming issue of Yankee
50 Magazine. He also said the lawn signs and posters should be ordered by the end of the
51 month to ensure the current prices.

52

53 **Site**

54

55 The committee discussed and decided to schedule a site visit for the beginning of the next
56 meeting at the Recreation building. After the site visit, the members will head to the
57 Town Hall to complete the business portion of the meeting. The Fire Chief, Police Chief
58 and Public Works Director will be invited to the site visit.

59

60 The committee members will approach the Recreation Director to see if the walkie-
61 talkies can be borrow again for this year. A cordless microphone was discussed as a
62 useful addition to some of the contests, if it will operate within the distances from the
63 stage. The NRRA Recyclemobile has been ordered and will be picked up by the
64 Highway Department for the Friday night dance and Saturday events.

65

66 Chief Gordon will be asked for the site map of the area.

67

68 **Rides**

69

70 Bev DeLuca received a verbal confirmation that the rides are all secured and she is
71 waiting for the invoice to arrive.

72

73 Bev has not received any word from the rock wall vendor and will wait a bit longer
74 before seeking out another vendor. A suggestion was made to contact VI Party Rentals to
75 see if they have someone they can recommend.

76

77 **Parade**

78

79 Karen Jortberg was not present for the meeting so there is no new information on any
80 participants for the parade.

81

82 The Fournier's, owners of 476 Main Street, will allow parking on one side of their
83 driveway for the event. Also, the children's bicycle parade participants can line up in the
84 driveway. Mr. Fournier may have 2 hay wagons that could be used during the event and
85 he may want to secure a booth as well.

86

87 Anthony LoConte said the Sons of Italy Band will play for \$1200 and does not want to
88 reduce their price at this time. A contract was provided however the committee did not
89 make any decisions on this item since Karen was not in attendance. Some members
90 voiced concern that the price was too high.

91

92 Chief Gordon will need to decide when he wants the flag dedication ceremony– before or
93 after the parade.

94

95 **Vendors**

96

97 Erica Olsen was not present for the meeting so there is no new information on this item.

98

99 **Entertainment**

100

101 Various adjustments were made to the schedule.

102

103 **Citizen of the Year**

104

105 Paula has had a good verbal response to the idea of 2 citizens of the year. Nomination
106 materials will be forthcoming in the near future.

107

108 **Friday Night Events**

109

110 The committee discussed whether to hold the chili cook-off on Friday night and there
111 were differing opinions as to whether the committee should host it or offer it to an outside
112 group. Information was provided as to how to hold a cook-off, so this will be finalized at
113 a future meeting.

114

115 There is some concern that the live band for the Friday night event has not provided an
116 invoice, so Rick will reach out again to the band to confirm their attendance. In the event
117 they default, Rick said his band could play if needed.

118

119 Paula and Anthony will attend the Historical Society meeting on Thursday, June 18th to
120 offer any input and answer any questions regarding the beer tent and the liquor
121 commission requirements for a one day license.

122

123 **Old Business**

124

125 **Status of Timberlane Community Band**

126

127 Rick has not heard from anyone from the Timberlane Community Band, so Linda
128 Meehan will be contacted to find out the status of this item.

129

130 MOTION by Anthony LoConte to adjourn the meeting

131

SECOND by Paula Gulla

132

MOTION PASSED UNANIMOUSLY

133

134 The meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm.

135

136

137

Old Home Day Committee
06/17/15

138

139 Respectfully submitted,

140

141

142

143 Paula M. Gulla

144 Recording Secretary